# RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS

## BOWLING GREEN TOWNSHIP BOARD OF TRUSTEES

## Held March 27, 2018

Bowling Green Township Board of trustees opened this regular meeting at 7:00pm with roll call. All trustees and Fiscal Officer (FO) were present.

VISITORS: Cindy Barnes, Barb Selegue, Tim May, Ed Monroe, Dennis Allison,

Trustee Hupp made a motion to pay the bills; sign purchase orders and blanket certificates, and the bank statement. Trustee VanBuren seconded the motion. Motion Carried. It is lawfully certified that the amount \$5,871.53 is lawfully appropriated to pay the bills by the fiscal officer.

5243	03/26/2018	JENNIE DUVAL	\$939.29
5244	03/26/2018	STEPHEN GLAUB	\$584.94
5245	03/26/2018	BENJAMIN C HUPP	\$686.14
5246	03/26/2018	BARBARA L SELEGUE	\$307.97
5247	03/26/2018	DANIEL NELSON VANBUREN	\$684.94
5248	03/26/2018	DONALD W WATKINS	\$316.78
5249	03/26/2018	BEN HUPP	\$427.00
5250	03/26/2018	Daniel VanBuren	\$169.51
5251	03/26/2018	Bureau of Workers' Compensation	\$175.20
5252	03/26/2018	JENNIE DUVAL	\$106.17
5253	03/26/2018	Lowes Companies,Inc.	\$88.25
5254	03/26/2018	Englefield Oil Co.	\$889.81
5255	03/26/2018	Econo Signs	\$108.43
5256	03/26/2018	Don Watkins	\$25.50
5257	03/26/2018	NAPA Auto Parts	\$361.60
			\$5,871.53

<u>Correspondence</u> Trustees discussed sending flowers for Ron Accord, previous Licking Township trustee that recently passed away. FO will order the flowers. New garage doors have been installed.

### REPORTS

Safety Road crew will concentrate on filling pot holes since the weather is getting nice.

<u>ZONING INSPECTOR</u> Barb Selegue reported she attended Grow Licking County which was a meeting informing attendees on how to entice businesses to move to your township to increase revenue. She issued 2 permits. One to Mike Riser on Mt. Hope RD and one to Jessie On Midland Oil RD

She asked what about the new cell phone tower fee. There is a company changing an existing tower. Should she charge them the \$1000 fee for new towers. Trustees agreed they should be charged.

Trustees asked about the cell tower that was supposed to be installed on Laurel Hill. It hasn't been installed yet and the company has a new rep. There will be a junk car meeting in May. Second Tuesday of May

Dogwood Lakes would like to build a shelter house. Trustee Hupp made a motion to waive the zoning permit fee. Trustee Glaub seconded the motion. Roll Call: Hupp yes, VanBuren yes, Glaub yes.

<u>NEW BUSINESS</u> Trustees want to put a legal notice in the paper accepting bids for asphalt patching and chip and seal. Bids will be opened at the next meeting. Trustee VanBuren will be the contact person.

### PUBLIC COMMENT

Ed Monroe said the snow plowing went better this month. He didn't receive any complaints.

Licking Township's new building for the fire department is ahead of schedule. They will have a big dedication when the building is complete.

Barb Selegue said they will be stuffing eggs on Friday at 6:30.

Rubber mulch is needed for the playground. Trustee Hupp will order it.

Trustee Hupp made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Seconded by Trustee VanBuren. With business complete the board adjourned at 7:35pm.

Ben Hupp- President

Daniel VanBuren-Vice President

Steve Glaub- Trustee

Jennie Duval-Fiscal Officer